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Burlington Shag Club Members, here we are getting ready to celebrate Thanksgiving.  As 
I listened to the preacher this past Sunday, he asked that we stop and think of all the 
things we are thankful for.  It took me awhile to make my list and I hope it will take each 
of you awhile to make yours. As I am thankful for many things, one that I would like to 
share with you at this time is I am thankful you are allowing me to serve as your 
president for 2015.  I am also thankful for each club member who comes out to help and 

participate in our events that makes our club so unique and special.  As this year comes to an end, 2015 
is going to be even more special.  We will celebrate 30 years of being a club this coming August.  
For the first time in many years, our Meals on Wheels Benefit will be different.  Meals on Wheels 
management had to back away from the event this year.  It saddened us, but we understood and 
respected the decision.  One door closed but another door did open for us and we are going to have a 
Valentine dance and we are going to raise some money for those Alamance County citizens who depend 
on us. I am asking all of our members to help me and the committee make this happen.  While I can 
not tell you how much will be donated until the event is over, I can tell you it all depends on the 
number of tickets sold.  Jim and Crystal Quick believe in us and they believe in our cause to help feed 
people in Burlington.  Dance tickets will be $25.00 in advance and $30.00 at the door. Dinner/dance 
tickets will be $45.00. It is Valentine’s Day, and  your sweetheart deserves a night out – what can be 
more fun than hearing Jim Quick and Coastline. Then, add in a fabulous meals – all for just $45.00 
each.  Some think it’s too expensive – well Coastline alone is worth $25.00 and for $20.00 more, you 
can sit down to a great meal. No matter where you go to eat that night, you will spend $20.00 for your 
food, beverage, desert, tax and tip.  Our package is a good one that I am sure you will not regret.  There 
may be a few surprises that night--load those pockets with money to toss, because a show is coming 
your way – you will want to throw lots of dollars! 
So the door is open, but you need to buy a ticket to get in. Jim and Crystal made this happen, the 
committee is working to make sure everything goes as planned, and all that is left to do is your part – 
support this effort – BUY TICKETS, SELL TICKETS, HELP PROMOTE THIS EVENT.  I want to see 
a large showing of club members there that night to show Jim and Crystal how much we appreciate 
their kindness. I want there to be money available to make that MOW donation once all expenses have 
been met! 
We have a full calendar for several more weeks. Christmas Party, New Year’s Eve Party, Membership 
Renewal Party, Coastline Event, and a float to build.  Yes, there will be a float, and once again I 
encourage you to participate, either as a float participant or a member who can devote some time to help 
build the float.  Many have said, “we have done it so long”, and many may say, “you win every year,” 
remember, it is not about the win alone – it is about coming together as a team to make something that 
bears our name and our reputation.  "Here they come, I can see them, yeah here comes Burlington!” 
Win or lose, we will not disappoint the people lined up along that parade route. We will not disappoint 
each other.  It is a time to bond, it is a time to have some quality time outside our shag night.  It is a 
time to look at that finished float and be proud, no matter how many floats have been built before, 
because this float will be another great memory to cherish. 
Remember to get your tickets for the Christmas Party and the News Year’s Eve breakfast.  Our 
Christmas Party will be at Showtime and tonight Robin and I talked about food.  It is going to be 
delicious again.  Chigger will be spinning tunes all night long.  Rick "Biggun" Turner will be inducted 
into our Hall of Fame, 2015 officers will be installed, and fun will be had by all.  Dress up, look like a 
million dollars, pictures will be taken. Then, join us for New Year’s Eve, or if you need to go elsewhere, 
come by later and have breakfast with us. 
It has been a very good year, we are an excellent club.  We have the best meeting place ever, and we 
have each other.  Life is good and we have next year to look forward to – thanks for all that you do – I 
treasure each of you!  CB and I wish each of you a wonderful and blessed Holiday Season.  Be safe if 
you are traveling and remember the families on our Sunshine List.  Ask Santa to bring you tickets to 
our Coastline/BSC Event – they make great gifts.  NOW GO AND DO WELL. 
Joan 
President 

Burlington Shag Club 
www.burlingtonshagclub.com 
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• Ron Russ (one of our DJ’s) had by-pass surgery for 4 
blockages.  He is recuperating at home. 

• Mike Wilson’s brother Gary passed away. 
• Carl Hansen passed away October 26.  He and his wife 

Peg were former longtime BSC members. 
• Carol Pettigrew had her second hip surgery.  Last report  

is that she is doing well. 
• Donnie Boone had hip replacement and is recuperating at 

home. 
• Patsy Bradsher (Joan Kimbro’s sister and BSC member) 

had kidney stones and was in critical condition for a few 
days.  She is recovering at home. 

• Bud Catoe and Randy Berry’s mother was readmitted to 
Cone Hospital due to a serious infection.  She is back at 
home and on the road to recovery. 

• Carolyn Williams brother Dan has been diagnosed with 
brain tumors.  He is receiving chemo and radiation 
treatments at Duke Hospital. 

• Lorna’s mother is continuing to struggle with numerous 
health problems.  Doctors seem not to be able to decide 
how to effectively treat her. 

• Betty Burgess spent a few days in ARMC due to a mild 
stroke and a heart rhythm problem.  She is doing very 
well. 

• Stephen Stearns has a new granddaughter - Sophie Marie. 
• Tammy and Keith McDole have a new granddaughter - 

Brittyn Mae. 

Edith Loy 
336-584-1975 

edithloy@triad.rr.com 

Dianne Neese 
336-228-7203 

Dianne.Neese@alamance-nc.com 

Baxter Sellars 
336-228-6126 

bsell3631@aol.com 

Mike Wilson 
336-260-3796 

wilsonco@bellsouth.net 

BOD Minutes 

We had our board meeting 
after the November 21, 2014 
business meeting.  We 
discussed the following:  The 
officers and the board need to 
work on the 2015 budget before 
January's business meeting. 
Secondly, it was suggested we 
have our board meetings a 
week or two before the business 
meeting instead of after. Lastly, 
we decided we need to 
clarify/modify a few by-laws in 
January. 
Thanks, Edith Loy  

Betty Caviness 12/26 
Jake Caviness 12/4 
James Conner 12/28 
Dace Crawford 12/10 
Ann Daniels 12/4 
Danny Edwards 12/28 
Dan Faulkner 12/5 
Wendy Ferrell 12/18 
Randy Graham 12/31 
Robin Greer 12/8 
Ro-An Grooms 12/31 
Gerry Holland 12/21 
Jill Humphries 12/18 
Alice Isley 12/31 
Max Isley 12/18 
Lisa McCormick 12/22 
Robin Moore 12/10 
Kristy Pardue 12/13 
Watt Parker 12/19 
Victor Pate 12/8 
Carol Pettigrew 12/5 
Phyllis Pike 12/19 
Brenda Riley 12/7 
Judy Satterfield 12/16 
Brenda Smith 12/4 
Kelle Valenzuela 12/15 
Judy Webster 12/12 
Sue Weiss 12/14 

Birthdays 

Treasury Report – As of 11/21/14 
Submitted by Amy Lynn Crawford 

Starting Balance 10/17/14   $ 14,169.34  
Bowling Tournament 650.00 
SOS  Cards   240.00 
50/50 53.00  
Guests to Membership Party 30.00 
Membership Dues 20.00 
 Total Deposits  $993.00 
DOIT Paver  600.00  
National Fast Dance Dues  564.00  
Membership Party  421.97  
DJs  400.00  
Bowling Tourn  282.00  
SOS Cards  240.00  
Office Depot  190.39  
Halloween Contest Prizes  100.00  
Valentines Dance 47.83  
Christmas Party  34.21  
Extra Postage - Oct News  14.49  
 Total Expenses   $2,894.89 
Ending Balance 11/21/14   $ 12,267.45  
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BSC Business Meeting Minutes: 11/21/14 

Members Present: 
Bill Allred Joe Davis Donna Holmes Don McKinney Gail Paschal Evelyn Turner Lynda Allred 

Sandy Davis Betty Honeycutt Susan McKinney Baxter Sellars Rick Turner Debra Burnham Allen Duvall 

Ron Jeffries George McSherry  Kim Sellars Chuck Upchurch Rick Burnham Lucy Duvall Kurt Lankford 

Janice McSherry Cindy Sharpe Teresa Upchurch Betty Caviness Danny Edwards  David Lassiter Robin Moore 

Lorna Shively Carolyn Williams Jake Caviness  Polly Fox Shelley Lassiter Dianne Neese Stephen Stearns 

Hal Williams Amy Crawford Mike Gumula Edith Loy Lee Neese Rhonda Summers Allen Williamson 

Dace Crawford Pat Gumula Keith McDole Jack Oakley Cindy Swiggett Steve Williamson Gary Crawford 

David Holmes Tammy McDole Darlene Oakley Sissy Tillman 

Kurt called the meeting to order at 7:06 PM 

Joan welcomed everyone to the club. 

Secretary’s Report:  Lorna Shively reported that we currently have 322 members, with one new member since last meeting.   Cindy Swiggett made a motion to 

accept the October minutes and Gail Paschal seconded.   All approved.  

Treasurer’s Report:   Amy Crawford stated that they YTD balance as of 11/21/14 is $12,267.45, but will be $10,055.45 after Christmas Cheer money is 

deducted.   After review and discussion of expenses and deposits, Sandy Davis made a motion to accept the report and Cindy Swiggett seconded.   All 

approved.  

Ticket Sales:   Per Edith Loy, she has SOS cards available.   They are $30.00 and make great Christmas gifts.  She will also have Coastline/BSC Valentine’s 

Dance tickets in a few weeks.   They will cost $25.00 for the dance only and $45.00 for the dinner and dance.   

Board of Directors:  Edith stated that the last meeting was on 10/24/14.   Someone had asked about the minutes for the meetings.   This was discussed in the 

BOD meeting and determined that as the Secretary only reports the highlights of the business meetings, only the highlights of the BOD are reported.   

Sunshine Report:  Edith reported for Penny Rice that Ron Russ (one of our DJ’s) had by-pass surgery for 4 blockages.  He is recuperating at home.  Mike 

Wilson’s brother Gary passed away.  Carl Hansen passed away October 26.  He and his wife Peg were former long-time BSC members.  Carol Pettigrew had 

her second hip surgery.  Last report is that she is doing well.  Donnie Boone had hip replacement and is recuperating at home.  Patsy Bradsher (Joan Kimbro’s 

sister and BSC member) had kidney stones and was in critical condition for a few days.  She is recovering at home.  Bud Catoe and Randy Berry’s mother was 

readmitted to Cone Hospital due to a serious infection.  She is back at home and on the road to recovery.  Carolyn Williams’ brother Dan has been diagnosed 

with brain tumors.  He is receiving chemo and radiation treatments at Duke Hospital.  Lorna’s mother is continuing to struggle with numerous health problems.  

Doctors seem not to be able to decide how to effectively treat her.  Betty Burgess spent a few days in ARMC due to a mild stroke and a heart rhythm problem.  

She is doing very well. Stephen Stearns has a new granddaughter - Sophie Marie Stearns.  Tammy and Keith McDole have a new granddaughter - Brittny Mae. 

Membership Appreciation Party:  Joan (for Mike Wilson) stated that the party was a great success.   We had almost 100 members and guests there and the 

chili was wonderful.   Folks played many games of corn-hole and danced on the lawn and enjoyed visiting with each other.  Joan thanked all of those who came 

out and stated that the officers appreciate all of the members and all that they do.   You are important to the club and very much needed.   

Halloween Party:   Joan reported that the party was really fun and we had a lot of funny, great and interesting costumes.  We gave away some prizes to some 

great winners.  

Beach Music Award:   Joan announced that once again, the BSC has won the Beach Music award for “Shag Club Event of the Year” for 2014.   This is our 3rd 

win in a row for this award.   Joan stated that she was very proud to be there to accept this award. 

Fun Bowling and Oldies Party:   Evelyn reported that the bowling tournament was one of our largest with 48 bowlers.   We had many spectators also.   The 

club made $368.00.  The winners were:  Gary Crawford, Andrea Loy, Kelle Valenzuela and Gail Paschal.  She also reported that the Oldies after party was a 

HUGE success.    We had many people who entertained us as “special guests” and Evelyn thanked them for their preparation and participation which made it 

such a successful event.   She also thanked the other members of the committee, CB and Joan Kimbro, Lee and Dianne Neese and Rick Turner.  Additionally, 

she thanked Baxter for making our “mics” and Chigger Woods and Rick Turner for MC’ing and DJ’ing all evening for us.  

Christmas Cheer Families:  Cindy Swiggett announced that she has chosen 2 families, with 4 kids each and 3 elderly ladies.  She is in the process of meeting 

with the families over the next week. Please bring canned goods and toys and place them in the box in the lounge.    

Birthdays:   Lorna announced the November and December birthdays.  

Upcoming DJs:  Lee Neese passed out ballots to get 3 names for DJ for the New Year’s Eve party.  He will determine the DJ from that ballot with the highest 

votes.   After counting, they are:  1.Rick Turner  2.Chigger Woods  3.Roy Childress. 

Hall of Fame:  Edith Loy announced that the three nominees this year were Rick Turner, Lorna Shively and Joe Davis.   While all were qualified and deserving, 

Rick Turner will be inducted as the 2014 Hall of Fame winner. Congratulations Rick! 

Election of Officers for 2015:  After all votes were collected and counted, Dianne Neese announced the following as our 2015 officers:  President:  Joan Kimbro   

V/P:  Lee Neese  Secretary:  Lorna Shively  Treasurer:  Amy Crawford  Sgt at Arms: Kurt Lankford.  Joan thanked Carol Oakley, Sissy Tillman and Steve 

Williamson for handling the counting of the ballots.   

Danville Shag Club Party:   This is being held tomorrow night, 11/22/14 at Santana’s.   Time is from 7-11PM. 

Toys for Tots and Canned Goods:   Please begin bringing your toys and canned goods in next week.  Boxes will be in Showtime.  

Shag Club Christmas Party:   Per Lorna, this is being held on 12/13/14 from 7:00-12:00.   Front doors will open at 6:30 and the back doors will be closed off 

again this year.  Dinner is served between 7:30-9:00PM. Member tickets are $10.00, with guest tickets $15.00.   I have the tickets with me tonight if you want to 

purchase them and I also have packets of 20 if you will please sell some.  See me to get those.  While advance tickets are not required, we request that you buy 

early so that Robin will have a headcount for the food prep.  If you take any tickets to sell, please return them to me by 12/8/14.  We have our menu planned 

(turkey, ham, green beans, cream potatoes, yeast rolls, tea and coffee), servers ready and Chigger Woods is our DJ.   We will have door prizes and 50/50.  You 

can also bring canned goods in that night.  Thanks to those who have stepped up to help as sub-chairs:  Polly Fox- Servers; Sharon Finch- door duty; Evelyn- 

tickets; Joan- décor and venue and Kim- flyer and door prizes.  We will let you know if desserts will be needed as Robin may provide those.    

New Year’s Eve Party:  Evelyn is in charge of this party and Robin will be serving breakfast again this year after we ring in the new year.   The cost is $5.00 per 

ticket.   Please let Evelyn know if you want to purchase a breakfast ticket.   Need to know before 12/31/14.  Ticket sales will begin next week.  

SOS Float:  Joan stated that we need to vote on whether to have a float in 2015 Spring SOS again or not.   Cindy Swiggett made a motion that we do the float 

and Amy Crawford seconded.   After counting the votes, the majority approved.  

January Business Meeting:  Per Joan, we will need to move the January business meeting to another night since our set date falls during mid-winter/ACSC 

workshop.  Cindy Swiggett made a motion to move it to 1/30/14 and Edith Loy seconded.   All approved.   

(cont’d on next page) 



BSC Business Meeting Minutes (cont’d from previous page) 

Membership Re-up Party:  This is scheduled for 1/23/15 at Showtime. Sports theme.  

February Business Meeting:  2/20/15 

Coastline/BSC Valentine’s Dance:  2/14/15—Stephen Stearns stated that the next meeting will be held on 11/24/14 at 6:30.   They have begun planning and 

need you to come out and help.  

50/50:  Polly Fox won $62.00 

Meeting adjourned at 7:59 PM 

Respectfully submitted by:   Lorna Shively, Secretary 

Amy Lynn Crawford 1/31 

Rena Davis 1/2 

Nicole Faucette 1/11 

Warren Gates 1/13 

Mary Glasgow 1/18 

Sandy Jarrett 1/6 

C.B. Kimbro 1/23 

Joan Kimbro 1/13 

Dawn Lewis 1/11 

Andrea Loy 1/21 

Mary Ann Lynch 1/14 

Gail Paschall 1/14 

Joanne Pate 1/20 

Danny Shelton 1/14 

John David Sims 1/12 

Judy Smith 1/13 

Scott Ursery 1/27 

Anthony Valenzuela 1/31 

Robin Valenzuela 1/24 

Chigger Woods  1/24 

BSC won another Carolina Beach Music Award for our 

2014 Meals on Wheels Benefit.  There were six other 

clubs nominated in this category that were also very 

deserving.  Our president was there to accept this award 

of behalf of our club and its members.  Many of you 

worked very hard for weeks to make that event happen 

– you made this win possible.  Thank you for the 

dedication and diligence that you demonstrate event-

after-event!  Great job, Burlington Shag Club! 

On Sunday after our Oldies-Goldies night, I received an 

email from BSC member Allen Brown expressing his 

thoughts and appreciation for that wonderful event.  

Check out his special message: 

Our dear Madame President and committee members, 

This night, our night, was GREAT! From the bowling, to 
the party, to the “performers”, to the music, which 
brought back some wonderful memories of all the years I 
spent in radio…all GREAT! 

The fact that our folks “performed” in front of a crowd 
of people that couldn’t be more appreciative is a huge 
testament to just how close of a family our club is…not 
to mention it being a testament to really good, honest 
and true leadership. Just like in any organization, business 
or personal, it all flows down from the top…a good leader 
actually leads and inspires others, and your leadership 
inspires all of us to want to be part of the best club we 
can be. 

The tireless efforts of so many people in our club, and it 
would be foolish of me to try and name each one-since 
there are so many surely someone would be left out…we 
all know who they are and we appreciate each and every 
one of them. And they all try to always strive to make it 
better-to always make promotions and charity functions 
better, it’s what makes the BSC the envy of the 
Beach/Shag community…award after award, promotion 
after promotion, event after event…nobody does it 
better…so Joan and all involved, including Robin, Kelle and 
their wonderful staff, I’m sure I speak for all of us when I 
say a huge THANK YOU!!! 

A good time, a good club, begins and ends with good 
people…and that’s our club…GOOD PEOPLE! So please pass 
this note on to our membership, and again…THANK YOU! 

From a proud member of the Burlington Shag Club, 

Allen Brown 



More pics at www.burlingtonshagclub.com! 
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December 5 – Shag Night at Showtime Lounge 8pm-12am – DJ Hugh Walker 

December 12 – Shag Night at Showtime Lounge 8pm-12am – DJ Mike Harding 

December 13 – BSC Christmas Party at Showtime Lounge 7pm-12am 

December 19 – Shag Night at Showtime Lounge 8pm-12am – DJ Brent Lloyd 

December 26 – Shag Night at Showtime Lounge 8pm-12am – DJ Roy Childress 

December 31 – BSC New Year’s Eve Party/Breakfast at Showtime Lounge 8pm-12am – DJ 
Roy Childress 

January 2 – Shag Night at Showtime Lounge 8pm-12am – DJ Darrell Gaither 

January 9 – Shag Night at Showtime Lounge 8pm-12am – DJ Don Evers 

January 16 – Shag Night at Showtime Lounge 8pm-12am – DJ Walker Guthrie 

January 23 – BSC Membership Re-Up Party at Showtime Lounge 8pm-12am – DJ Chigger 
Woods 

January 30 – Monthly Business Meeting (7pm) & Birthday Night at Showtime Lounge 8pm-
12am – DJ Bobby Snyder 

Burlington Shag Club 

Burlington Shag Club 

P. O. Box 1174 

Burlington, NC 27216-1174 
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